

CITY COUNCIL

MARY SHEFFIELD CITY COUNCIL PRESIDENT DISTRICT 5

## MEMORANDUM

**TO:** Ron Brundidge, Director, Department of Public Works

**FROM:** Mary Sheffield, President, Detroit City Council

**DATE:** July 8, 2024

**RE:** Stop Sign Request on E. Vernor

My office has received citizens' concerns regarding speeding on E. Vernor between Townsend Street and Van Dyke. This area is adjacent to Marcus Garvey Academy and the Butzel Family Center and park, and is considered an official school crossing route.

Please conduct a traffic study of E. Vernor Highway, between E. Grand Boulevard and Van Dyke, and if necessary install a stop sign at the corner of E. Vernor and Townsend Street. Please contact Ari Ruttenberg from my office at <a href="mailto:ruttenberga@detroitmi.gov">ruttenberga@detroitmi.gov</a> if you have any questions.

Cc: Honorable Colleagues

City Clerk